
Newsletter #6 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  16 April 2021 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

From The Deputy Principals 
 
Woohoo! Term 1, Wow that went quickly! So many amazing 
things have happened this term. Camps, trips, performance, 
sports, swimming, gymnastics, kapa haka, choir, pasifika, 
mindfulness - the list could go on and on. Children have been 
learning to read and write. Maths thinking has been challenged. 
Social skills have been developed. Children have tackled physical 
challenges and learning challenges. Through all this great 
learning our children are developing resilience, integrity, success 
and empathy.  Huge thanks to the hard working and 
compassionate teachers who help orchestrate all this great 
learning. 
 
On Tuesday we had Ngā  mātātini o Rā whiti/The māny fāces of 
Rāwhiti exhibition. What amazing talent and such varied 
pieces.  It was lovely to see so many parents, grandparents and 
wider wha nau coming along to view the exhibition.  

continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MAY 
3rd Term 2 begins 
3-14 Y6 Cycle Safety 
21st Pink Shirt Mufti Day 
21st Healthy Active Living Day 
27th Board of Trustees Meeting 
 
JUNE 
2nd Eastern Zone Cross 
 Country 
4th SCHOOL CLOSED—Teacher 
 Only Day 
7th SCHOOL CLOSED—Queen’s 
 Birthday Weekend 
8-10 Learning Conversations 
 (booking info to come T2) 
11th Whole School Assembly 
15-17 Learning Conversations 
 (booking info to come T2) 
23rd Canterbury Cross Country 
 
JULY 
9th Whole School Assembly 
9th Last Day of Term 2 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

From The Deputy Principals  continued … 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Today we farewell Nikki Robertson. Nikki taught in Papatuanuku in 2019 & 2020 and has been working 
this term in Ata Ha para. Nikki, we are very grateful for all your great teaching and your care of the 
tamariki. We wish you all the best for whatever is next for you.  
 
Liz, our wonderful Principal has been away on sabbatical in Term 1. It will be great to welcome Liz back 
at the start of Term 2. We will also welcome new children and wha nau who have started at Ra whiti this 
year with a mihi whakatau on our first day of Term 2. Wha nau are welcome to join us for this brief 
ceremony at 9.10am. 
 
We love it when people use our grounds respectfully during the holidays. Please encourage your 
children to look after school property if they come to play outside of school hours. If you notice any 
damage please email admin@rawhiti.school.nz or contact the police if you see people on site behaving 
inappropriately.  
 
We hope you have a very relaxing and safe holiday break. The new term starts again on Monday 3 May. 
 
Helen Pārātā & Pāul Wilkinson 
Acting Principāls 

 

Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 

Rongo-Mā-Tāne 

Abby, Amelia, Anton x2, Ashlea C, Ava D, Blake x5, 
Brooke, Freida x4, Gabby, Jamie, Joseph, Isabel x2, 
Koa, Lakey, Layla, Leo x4, Lulu, Mackson, Maddie, 
Mahalia, Mattis, Nishil, Nate C, Nova x3, Rex, Ted, 
Tilda x3. 

 

Success @ Rāwhiti 
Another “congratulations” to Courtney, teacher in 
Papatu a nuku, who won the Christchurch 10km  
marathon Walk in 52:07 minutes.   
 
And well done to Emily C, in Tane  
Mahuta, who placed 1st & 2nd at the 
Canterbury Swimming School Champi-
onships.  
 
What great achievements! 

mailto:admin@rawhiti.school.nz
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

 
End Of Surfing for Term 1 
Our Y7&8 surfing programme has finished for Term 1.  You usually find our students down at North 
Beach and New Brighton, but they have finished the term off with a trip to Sumner Beach.  How lucky 
are we to live so close to the beach and to be able to offer our students this  
extraordinary opportunity as part of their classroom programme. 
 
LJ - Sumner is the best beach for me because the waves are perfect for me. The current was kind of 
strong at the beach and one of the waves smashed me. When I fell of my board I landed on seaweed, it 
was so slimy and sticky. There were waves crashing on the rocks.  It was really loud and the waves were 
strong.  We saw really big boats and I saw a dolphin. My friends and I went outback. Outback the waves 
were kind of big . I love it when I get smashed by the waves. It is cool when a big wave comes and you 
get on the wave. I got a barrel for like 5 seconds and then I fell off the wave. 
 
Meg - We went to Sumner to go surfing with the Sumner surf school. First we had to get into our wet-
suits and choose our boards. We all crowded round in a circle on the beach and did a warm up and then 
got out into the surf. I caught some awesome waves and one I walked all the way to the front of my 
board and placed both of my toes off the end of my board. It was a really fun time. 

Maea C & Charlotte J 

at Sumner 
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EMPATHY     Manaakitanga     “We Care” 

 

Success@Rāwhiti  
 
Look who made the front page of the local 
Pegasus Post.  Maea, Charlotte and Jazmin raised 
a total of $5221.35 for Leukaemia & Blood Cancer 
NZ.  What a tremendous effot girls! 

Winter Uniform 
 

Kei te toro nga waewae o  
Hinetakurua ki te whenua.   

 
The legs of the winter maiden Hinetakurua are 

stretching out across the land. 
 
Now it is getting colder please remember that our 
uniform is a purple polar fleece or black senior 
jacket (Y7&8). Students may wear a black or white 
thermal underneath their polo shirt if they need an 
additional layer.  Children will be asked to remove 
non regulation sweatshirts or other non uniform 
items.  
 
Winter jackets can be worn to school and in the 
playground if children are cold.  Our classrooms 
are warm so children will not need to wear their 
jackets inside. 

Pāpātūānuku’s Mosāic Officiālly Unveiled 

Today the mosaic was officially unveiled—well 

done to all students involved in its creation. 

 
2nd Hānd Fleeces 
 
We have a lot of size 6 and 8 fleeces available to 
buy 2nd hand.  They are $25 each and all proceeds 
are donated to our PTA.  We have a few other sizes 
available too as well as a few polo shirts at $15. 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

 
Do You Hāve A Child Intereted in Tāking Action for our Enviornment? 
 
There is a school holiday environmental campaign through an interāctive mobile āpp 
TreāsureEārth.  For information on the campaign CLICK HERE. 
 
How to download and use the TreasureEarth app: 
1. The New Zealand activation code is ZZ0EHbV 
2. Download the TreāsureEārth āpp by clicking on one of the inks below and create a  user for yourself 

(click on sign up): 
 
 - Google Play Store (Android) 
 - App Store (IOS) 
 
In conjunction with International Earth Day on 22nd April 2021, thousands of educations and students 
across 77 countries are coming together to participate in the “My Actions Mātter” campaign.  It’s a 21-
day journey of ‘Compassionate Positive Actions’  to inspire people to live and act differently with new 
patterns of behaviour to better our environment. 
 
Join this campaign by 19 April 2021 so you are ready to start the daily actions from 22 April.  The cam-
paign is designed for ages 13 years and over however if younger students would like to join then we 
recommend the parent downloads the App and guides them through the daily actions. 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

 

https://www.ecoschools.global/my-actions-matter
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.treasureearth
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/treasure-earth/id1508295391
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

Are you looking for 90 minutes of sports activities 

and fun these school holidays?  Then Eastern’s 

Active Mornings sounds like the right fit for you!  

On Mondays, Wednesdays and Friday throughout 

the school holidays all ages are welcome!  If this is 

something you are interested, CLICK HERE to  

register. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              More info including the online registration links at: www.yat.org.nz  

http://www.easterncommunity.co.nz/programme/easterns-active-mornings/
http://www.yat.org.nz/
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Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

I are looking for some U9 players born 2012 and U10 players born 2011 to fill our teams. I was just 
wandering if you could help with this. 
  
I will be running an U10 open training session tomorrow morning 10.30 – 11.30am at Cuthberts 
Green if any kids are interested. 
  
We also have spaces in our First Kicks Fun Football 3 – 8 years programme which runs on Satur-
day mornings from 9.00 – 10.00am 
  
I would be grateful if you could send any interested parties our way. 
   
Gary Bennett, Director of Football 
022 639 1424 
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